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Board Report June 2, 1989

Mr. Spellmann referred to the Housing Plan which was distributed as

part of the Financial Report. (A copy is attached to and part of the
official record of this meeting.) Mr. Spellmann stated with the
renovation of Niccolls Hall the student housing capacity would be 409 for
traditional housing and 162 for alternative housing, for a total available
capacity for 571 students in residential housing for next fall. Last year
there were 271 residential students. This year's ambitious goal is 600
with the realistic goal of 500 residential students in traditional or
alternative housing.

Mr. Spellmann opened the meeting to discussion.

Mr. Spellmann introduced Marsha Parker, Evening Administrator to
report on evening college admissions.

Ms. Parker reported she is actively preparing for the Summer Quarter.
Last year at this time there were 69 applications which increased this year
to 101. The inquires for the Fall quarter are extraordinary with an
increased number of applications from the St. Louis and St. Charles areas.

Mr. Spellmann introduced Sheryl Mack, Director of Day Admissions to
report on traditional age students.

Ms. Mack reported 152 new students have enrolled and registered. She
predicts within three weeks an additional 149 new students will be
registered. An estimated 150 residential students will be returning in
the Fall and 65 commuter students. The average grade point average is 3.2
for enrolling students. New students have been recruited largely from the
St. Charles County area.

Mr. Spellmann introduced Arlene Taich, Dean of the Evening College and

Graduate Studies.
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Dr. Taich reported the public relations program developed by D'Arcy
Masius Benton and Bowles has been very successful in competing against
competitors and has increased applications significantly.

Dennis Spellmann opened the meeting to discussion.

Chairman Hyland expressed appreciation for the fine admission reports
given.

Chairman Hyland requested Daniel Keck report on the Faculty/Staff
Handbooks.

Dr. Keck referred to the Faculty Handbook, Staff Handbook and outline
of "Changes" for both Faculty and Staff Handbooks. (Copies of the Faculty
Handbook, Staff Handbook, and outline of "Changes" for Faculty and Staff
Handbooks are attached to and part of the official record of this meeting.)
Dr. Keck reported on the key elements which were changed in both handbooks.
A copy of the Faculty Handbook will be distributed to faculty members with
their contracts. Dr. Keck stated that the Faculty Constitution and Bylaws
would need to be rescinded and all policies currently in effect which
conflict with the provisions of the new faculty and staff handbooks would
have to be eliminated.

Mr. Spellmann stated the changes in the tenure policy are required
because the college cannot give what it doesn't have. The meeting was
opened to discussion.

Mr. Metcalfe proposed that all referrals to the word "employee" in the
Faculty Handbook should be changed to "faculty member,"” that the fringe
benefits to which part-time faculty members are not entitled be stated in
8eneral and further enumerated in Section XI G, and that the last sentence
of paragraph 2 of Section VIII be deleted..

Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the

f°1lowing resolution with the aforementioned changes made to the Faculty

Handbook
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